
1.  MESSAGE  FROM  MRS  BARNES  

 

The John Hampden School Wendover 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
It has become a tradition for the pupils and staff at John Hampden to cele-

brate May Day each year and this year is no exception. The timeline for produc-

ing the newsletter means that you will see the photos and the detail of this 

years celebration in the next edition, although I hope to put some photos on the 

website for you to enjoy before then. We invite Year 2 parents/carers to at-

tend and it is always lovely to see the enjoyment on their faces as the children 

perform their songs and dances. 

Sharing the work of the school is an important part of what we do and we try to 

provide regular opportunities for you to come in and see what is going on and to 

find out more about what your children have been learning. Our pupils are very 

fortunate to have supportive parents/carers who, when invited,  make time to 

come into school—I am certain that it is this interest and engagement which 

helps to make the school a thriving and successful organisation. 

 

The Friends of John Hampden ran a very successful Spring Fun Run for parents 

and children on Sunday 23rd April. It was another example of their excellent 

organisational skills and there are plenty of photos on the website. The next big 

school event is the FJH May Fayre and I know there are lots of exciting things 

planned for the afternoon of Saturday 20th  May. We hope as many of you as 

possible will be able to attend and the money raised will be used to further en-

hance the facilities we have. My thanks go to the FJH Committee who work tire-

lessly to support the whole school community. 

 

Whenever possible we also try to raise the profile of the school in 

the local community and this weekend we will be taking a group of 

our Year 2 pupils to perform in the St Mary’s Pictures, Flowers & 

Music Celebration event. The children will  be singing in the church at 10.15a.m 

for approximately fifteen minutes and my thanks go to Mrs Collins for co-

ordinating this.  We hope to see you there! 
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2.  GOVERNOR SECTION 

What is Special Education Needs and Disabilities (SEND)? 

If you think ‘Special Educational Needs’ refers only to children with severe learning difficulties... you should keep reading.  

SEND refers to any child who has a difficulty or disability which makes learning harder for them compared to other children their own age. Whilst this does 

include children with severe needs (e.g. autism, genetic disorders etc), it also includes any child that is just ‘a little bit behind’ in a specific area of learning, 

such as speech, literacy, numeracy or general behavioural, social or emotional development. Around one in five children require some form of additional sup-

port at some point during their school years, so it’s not as uncommon as you might think.  

At JHS children are not labelled as ‘SEN kids’, as this can be counter-productive and can stifle progress. For the majority of children SEN support means 

providing a helping hand, in one or two key areas, to get them ‘back on track’. The early identification of pupils with particular needs and implementation of 

appropriate interventions can often provide the necessary support to enable a child to meet their full potential and ideally reach the ‘Expected Progress’ 

level for their age (i.e. ‘catch-up’!). It can also negate the need for further support and minimise potential longer-term impacts associated with some special 

educational needs.  

It is the responsibility of the special educational needs coordinator (SENCO for short) to manage special educational needs at the school and we are very 

lucky at JHS in having Miss Francis, who is both an experienced teacher and also has specialist training in supporting children with a range of learning diffi-

culties. However, much of the day-to-day work is done by teachers, support staff and you as parents.  

Teachers are responsible for monitoring the progress of the children to identify any who may be falling behind; this is primarily achieved through assess-

ment at key stages throughout the school year. Class teachers (with the support of the SENCO) then implement various ‘interventions’ within the classroom, 

specifically catered to an individual child’s needs. Interventions you may be familiar with include: 5 minute phonics, accelerated reading, extra support in 

handwriting, phonics booster groups etc. If a child still needs extra support Miss Francis will review the child’s assessment  data and determine an appropri-

ate course of action, which might include further one-to-one support, group work or perhaps external professional support.  

It is one of the Governing Bodies responsibilities to monitor SEND provision at the school. Having been appointed to the role of SEND Governor only recent-

ly there is a lot to learn and understand. However, based on my initial assessment of the school’s provision I have been impressed with the quality and enthu-

siasm of support that is provided to the children.  

As with so many areas of school life that I encounter through my role as a Parent Governor it is clear that a lot of hard work goes on to ensure the school 

not only meets, but exceeds its responsibilities. It’s what makes JHS such a wonderful school where kids really do ‘Love to Learn’ – whatever their ability 

and irrespective of any additional needs they may have.  

If any parents have concerns over the rate of their child’s development the first step is to speak with your child’s class teacher. You may find these con-

cerns are shared and the teacher is monitoring your child’s progress with a view to implementing some form of support. Further information can be found on 

the school’s website, in the form of the Annual SEND Report and the school’s SEND Policy.  

Friends of John Hampden Fun Run 

I’d also like to say a HUGE thank you to all organizers, participants and spectators who came along to the FJH Fun Run on Sunday. It was a great way to 

show the kids how much fun you can have whilst keeping healthy. Special mention goes to Jodie Digby Fitness for organizing the event, Premier Sports for 

our ‘warm –up’ session and the FJH committee members who assisted (or participated!).  

Well done to the winners: Rhys Jones who won the 10km men’s race in 45.50. Sarah Greer who won the 10km women’s race in 51.02  and Kate Clancy who won 

5km women’s in 25.27. Honorable mentions also go to fellow governors Dr Wong and Mrs Stewart who both crossed the finish line with very respectable 

times. Good job.  

All the children who took part in the two ‘round-the-field’ races did amazingly well. The effort and determination shown, particularly by some of the smaller 

children, was inspiring. It’s a big field! 

If you would like to see some of the action there are some photos of the school’s website. It’s a great event and we’d love to see more of you there next 

year….  

 

James Edley 

Parent Governor  

 

 

 

The Governing Body  are always willing to listen to parental queries and to explain in more detail what the Governing Body does. They do realise, however, 

that it may not always be appropriate to speak to us at the school gate so please feel free to email the Chair of Governors, Paul Phillips, on 

p.phillips@johncolet.co.uk if you would like to raise a matter for discussion  



3. IMPORTANT MESSAGES  

 

 

POLITE REQUEST 

Please could we ask that parents collecting children from the Foundation Stage classes do not let 

any of their children play on the outside learning equipment at the start and end of the school day. 

We have noticed an increasing number of children using the equipment or taking resources from 

their storage areas. As we do not have staff supervising the areas at these times we would ask that 

you refrain from using them for safety reasons. Having highlighted the issue  in the newsletter and 

reinforced the message with the children in the Foundation Stage classes we would really appreciate 

your support with this. Our staff work hard to encourage our pupils to respect a specific set of 

rules regarding the use of the outside equipment during the school day and this is sometimes under-

mined if parents allow something different when they are in charge! 

 

REMINDER 

This is a further reminder that all school uniform must be named. As we reach the Summer Term 

more children are taking off their coats, cardigans and jumpers and if they are not 

named there is the real possibility that they may find their way into the lost prop-

erty box where it is very difficult to match it with the real owner. 

 

GARDENING WORKING PARTY SATURDAY, 29th APRIL —10AM—12.00 

NOON 

 

We have lots of jobs to do in the school garden to get it ready for the season 

ahead and would welcome any help that parents and their children are able to offer this Saturday, 

29th April. We will be aiming to start at 10am and refreshments will be provided.  There will be a 

range of jobs to do including: weeding the herb bed and preparing the raised beds in the vegetable 

garden.  Even if you are only able to give up a small amount of your time on this day it would be 

greatly appreciated.  If you are able to bring along a garden fork and spade that would be helpful 

too. 

If you are interested please could you let Mrs Spencer know via the school office or your child’s 

home school diary. 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

Thank you. 

 

SEALIFE CENTRE  VOUCHERS 

 

We have a supply of Sea Life Centre vouchers (entitling you to 50% off your visit for up to 4 people). 

The vouchers are in the school reception area if anyone is interested. First come, first served basis! 
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4.  PUPIL’S SECTION  

Class Total Profit 

Crickets £77.86 

Honeybees £100.20 

Caterpillars £105.94 

Ladybirds £101.98 

Squirrels £143.49 

Hedgehogs £201.35 

Badgers £130.63 

Eagles £152.89 

Herons £84.41 

Firecrests £128.07 

Red Kites £80.92 

TOTAL £1312.74 

ENTERPRISE WEEK 

 

Our very grateful thanks for the support you gave the children during our Enterprise 

Week. Photographs from the week can be viewed in the News Section of the school web-

site. The classes all raised lots of money thanks to your generosity and we hope you en-

joyed everything your donations went towards. 

Please see below the totals raised by each class and we will inform you soon of how each 

class intends to spend their hard earned money. 



5.  CURRICULUM 

 

In recent times much has been written about the need for schools to promote British val-

ues and, as a staff, we have spent time discussing what this means for our school and our 

pupils. 

DfE definition (2014) 

‘Schools should promote the fundamental British values of democracy, the rule of law, indi-

vidual liberty, and mutual respect and tolerance of those with different faiths and beliefs’ 

At The John Hampden School Wendover we ensure that through our school vision, ethos, 

agreed values, curriculum and teaching we promote respect and tolerance for all cultures, 

faiths and lifestyles. As educators we have a duty to prepare our children for life in mod-

ern Britain and to keep them safe. 

The promotion of British values and democracy is clearly evident within our school through:  

 Whole school and class assemblies where we discuss and celebrate school values includ-

ing respect and collaboration and focus on the ability to make the right choices  

 R.E lessons which teach the children about similarities and differences between differ-

ent faiths and cultures   

 Our curriculum which shows the many influences that have helped to shape the modern 

Britain of today and the values of our society 

 Our Values education and pastoral care 

 The high priority that is given to P4C (Philosophy for Children) 

 Opportunities which provide all pupils with a clearly heard ‘voice’ 

 Our Vision Statement and the values which guide behaviour, thinking and learning 

 Enrichment weeks including Health & Safety Weeks and World Weeks 

 Close links with our community 

 Our  support of numerous charities 
 

 

 

 

 

 



6.  FRIENDS OF JOHN HAMPDEN  

Spring Run 

Thank you to the runners and sunshine for making the fun run such a success. A special thank you to 
Jodie Digby and Lula for organising and to Harpenden for sponsoring the event. Have a look on the JHS 

website for photos. 

* 33 x 10KM runners (winners Sarah Greer & Rhys Jones) 

* 4 x 5km runners (winner Kate Clancy) 

* 40 x JHS runners (all winners) 

* 12 x WJS runners (all winners) 

May Fair – Saturday 20 May – 12 noon – 3pm 

We have a selection of great entertainment and stalls lined up for the afternoon, including a bouncy castle, 
crafts, face painting, pony rides, raffle, plant sale, tombola, refreshments and beer tent! There will be plen-

ty to do and lots of fun to be had! 

The May Pole dance demonstration will be held at 1.30pm, followed by ‘Simon Says Magic’ at 2.15pm. 

The raffle pulls in the most amount of money for the school - please could you ask the company that you 
work for / businesses that you deal with to donate a prize? We will publish a list of businesses that have 

donated. 

If you are able to obtain a prize, please drop the donation into reception for the attention of Helen Hill. If 

you require any more information please do not hesitate to contact me on helenwood30@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Thank you to Rach Jacob for her amazing work as treasurer over the last three years. We are looking for 
a replacement to take over in July. Rach promises that it isn’t that hard! Please drop Rach a line if you 

would like to find out more about what the role entails Rachel.higley@challonershigh.com 

Easyfundraising 

In the last 30 days we have raised £40.42 and recruited 3 new supporters. If you’ve not 

signed up yet, please click on to https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fjhwendover/ before you start 

booking your summer holidays – it’s simple and costs you nothing. 

Save the Dates  

May Fayre    Saturday 20 May 

Bag to School                  Wednesday 14 June 

Summer BBQ                   Friday 7 July 



On Sunday 24th April many children and their families took part in a Fun Run organised 

by the Friends of John Hampden. The morning started with registration for the adults 

5km and 10km runs. Then at 11.00am the children warmed up and started their 1km run. 

Feedback from the event has been very positive with lots of people saying how well or-

ganised and enjoyable it was. We thought you might like to see some photos taken on the 

day, although there are more in the news section of the school website.  Our grateful 

thanks to the organising team. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

  

Entrants to the children’s race 

warming up with Premier 

Sport  

The winners of the adult 5km and 10km races 

Starting and 

finishing the 

children’s races. 

Great effort by 

all! 



SCHOOL TRAVEL  

School Travel News  

Junior Road Safety Officers 

I would like to introduce my new Junior Road Safety Officers (JRSOs). 

Four children from Year 2 have been appointed to assist me with issues and 

activities linked to our School Travel Plan.  

Hannah Sinclair (Red Kites), Molly Nelson (Fire Crests), Hugo Cracroft 

(Herons) and Max Manners (Eagles) will be part of my team and will be intro-

duced to the school during Friday’s Merit assembly.  

Their first duties will be to present the ‘Bike It Bears’ the ‘Golden Boot’ and 

the prizes given to the pupils who have won the scooter and bicycle of the 

week, all initiatives to promote safer ways to travel to school.  

I am looking forward to their input into ways we can promote sustainable and 

safer journeys to school for all our pupils. 

 

PARKING PROMISE 

In the last newsletter I introduced the ‘Parents’ Parking Promise’, an initia-

tive to promote safer parking near the school campus. I would be very grate-

ful if we could have as many parents/carers as possible signing up for a stick-

er as I am sure we all want our children to have a safe journey on the foot-

paths and roads as they travel to and from school. Please complete the slip 

and return to school and I will send you a car sticker for your windscreen.  

Thank you for your support 

Heather Beattie 

School Travel Plan Co-ordinator.  





 
We aim to keep you fully informed of our actions linked to the school improvement plan. Since the last news-

letter we have:- 

GOAL A: LEADERSHIP & MANAGEMENT 

 

The education landscape is changing rapidly at the moment and there is a need for schools to look at how they 

can work more closely and profitably with others. To this end senior representatives from our school met with 

leaders and governors from the Liaison Group of schools to initiate discussions about the potential of formal-

ising our current working relationships. The meeting was a positive and useful one where visions for the future 

were shared and we will be meeting again this term to progress the discussions. 

We have historically worked well as a Liaison Group of schools and this week the leaders of the schools have 

worked together to formalise policies so that there is consistency between local education providers. 

 

GOAL B: TEACHING, LEARNING & ASSESSMENT 

 

Improving marking and feedback has been a focus of our school plan. Consistent marking symbols were intro-

duced and  work scrutiny shows that these are now in regular use. Our next step was to provide pupils with the 

opportunity and time to respond to the comments of the teacher and to offer advice and support to their 

peers. There is clear evidence that this is now happening regularly. This development is allowing our pupils the 

chance to reflect on their learning and to really understand their next steps. We are starting to see pupils 

adding their own comments in response to the comments of the teacher—they really seem to be engaging in 

the learning process. 

 

GOAL C: PERSONAL DEVELOPMENT, BEHAVIOUR & WELFARE 

 

Each term I analyse the incidents of negative behaviour resulting in children losing some of their Golden Time. 

This year, not listening, not being gentle and not being kind and helpful are the three most common reasons 

for children losing Golden Time. Children who have lost Golden Time spend time in Mrs Barnes’ office rather 

than enjoying the whole Golden Time experience. Over the year we make changes to the organisation of Golden 

Time. We have now reached the stage where we are providing ten exciting activities each Friday afternoon so, 

at the beginning of the week, children choose the one that they are aiming for. We hope this is an incentive to 

behave well and the current organisation means there are children from each class in the school enjoying the 

activities together. Our School Council are currently involved in discussions with the leadership team about 

what we should do for the very small number of children who lose Golden Time regularly.  

 

GOAL D: PUPIL OUTCOMES 

 

Year 2 children are about to be assessed as part of the end of Key Stage statutory assessment procedures. 

The assessments (tests) for 2017 take place throughout the month of May but our teacher assessments are 

on-going.  We will be informed in May if our school will be externally moderated this year but, regardless of 

this, our Year 2 staff will be attending moderation sessions which aim to ensure consistent judgements across 

the local schools. Our Foundation Stage assessments are being externally moderated this year which means 

that we will be visited by two moderators from Bucks Learning Trust who will spend the day checking the 

learning environment, observing children and looking through learning journals to ensure the judgements  made 

by our staff are accurate. As a County moderator herself, Mrs Parkinson is responsible for visiting other 

schools to validate their judgements for the pupils at the end of EYFS so we have a significant expertise at 

John Hampden. 

7.  SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8.  MISCELLANEOUS  

 
Many thanks to Lindengate for donating some plants for our FJH May Fayre. 










